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Coming soon!   
More information about the  
76th UOL Convention! 2023!!  

 

75th Annual UOL and 61st Annual Junior UOL Convention  

Hosted by Sts. Peter and Paul UOL Chapter in Carnegie, PA  

  

 

 

Furthermore, junior chapters such as Palos Park, Philadelphia, Youngstown, 

Southside, and Scranton all reported on all of the events and fundraisers that 

they had held.  The board was so impressed by these chapters, and we hope to 

do even more this year!   

 

Finally, the Juniors discussed fundraising for All Saints Camp and The Word 

from Guatemala.  We decided to put the money from a $100 donation from a 

senior towards both organizations, and the money from the fee of arriving late 

to meetings or a phone going off would go to All Saints Camp. Overall, the 

juniors accomplished everything we had hoped for, and we were very happy 

with how this convention went! 

 

Other than our meetings and accomplishments, the juniors also had a lot of fun 

at convention this year!  

(Continued on page 4) 

The 75th Annual UOL and 61st Annual Junior UOL Convention was a suc-

cess! The Juniors discussed important topics including elections for the 2022-

2023 Jr. NEB board, junior committees, chapter reports, and fundraising. We 

made nominations and elected the new executive board.  

 

The Juniors additionally broke off into 2 committees- member/ chapter re-

cruitment, and service outreach.  The member/ chapter recruitment committee 

developed opportunities for parishes to engage and interact with individual 

juniors as well as surrounding junior chapters.  

 

The service outreach committee presented ways for parishes to give back and 

support the surrounding communities. This includes food drives for people in 

need, volunteering  in humanitarian aid centers, and making cards/ baskets for 

parishioners who can not make it to church.  

 
 

Submitted by Olesya Korotinsky and Mia Zetick  
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Matushka Laryssa Charest  

 

Glory to Jesus Christ! Glory Forever! 

I was recently putting together an ad for the Ukrainian Orthodox Churchôs cal-

endar. My mind was leading me in so many directions because the UOL has 

accomplished a great deal. How can I showcase all of that on one page? I 

started looking through the website for inspiration and finally, I glanced over 

the mission statement. In short, it states that the UOL is committed to promot-

ing the Orthodox Faith, supporting the church, developing the potential of our 

youth, and preserving Ukrainian heritage and culture. I couldnôt help but recall 

many conversations Iôve had with chapter presidents and members regarding 

the future of their chapter or the league as a whole. Some of you may have 

touched upon this recently since chapter election reports were due at the end of 

September. Iôve even received a few phone calls from individuals recently 

concerned about the future of their chapter. For some chapters, no one wants 

to be the President. For others, the reports are too much. Iôve even heard some 

people say the UOL should fold completely. I am firm in my belief that we 

need to keep going.  

Success lies in our own hands. IF we are not the ones pushing forward then 

our inactivity is keeping us back. If your parish has difficulty getting people to 

help, I understand completely. Please know youôre not the only one.  Many of 

our parishes have the same people doing everything. Their involvement 

stretches from the Parish Council to Sunday School, to pierogi pinching and 

singing in the choir.  Hereôs the thing: assuming all of those responsibilities or 

just some shows YOU TOO support the mission of the UOL. As a pierogi 

pincher or Ukrainian dance teacher, youôre preserving our heritage. As a coun-

cil member or choir member, youôre supporting the church. As a Sunday 

school teacher, youôre promoting our faith and the potential of our youth. In a 

way, no matter how small or big, your participation in the life of the church 

parallels the values and mission of the UOL.  

I like to think of the UOL functioning as a heart for our Holy Ukrainian Ortho-

dox Church. A heart pumps blood. Blood carries essential substances to parts 

of the body to maintain a healthy life. So too, the UOL provides essentials to 

the many parts of our parishes. All of these parts need to be maintained for us 

to thrive and no part is inessential. As St. Paul says in his first letter to the Co-

rinthians, ñif [one] part suffers, all the parts suffer with it, if one part is hon-

ored, all the parts share its joy.ò  

If any doubt has ever run through your head, I hope this encourages you to 

keep going. Our chapters may see some difficulty but it allows all to share in 

joy. Your participation plays an essential role in the growth of the UOL. 

Youôre doing this for your children, your church family, and most importantly: 

YOU.  

When we gather annually for our convention or when we pray the Psalter dur-

ing Great Lent, that experience strengthens our foundation. These opportuni-

ties give you an opportunity to become the best version of yourself. When we 

help our youth be involved, we are better for doing so. When we attend re-

treats, we become spiritually renewed and give that much more in our Sunday 

School classrooms. Our work in this organization matters. You matter. You 

are part of the joy of the UOL! 

I remain, 

Yours in Christ, 

 

Matushka Laryssa Charest 

 Are you dressing up for Halloween?  
Submitted by Fr. John Charest  

 

Itôs that time of year again. That time when we put a pumpkin and cornstalk 

on our front porch and buy candy for trick-or-treaters. But waité can we, as 

Orthodox Christians, participate in Halloween? It seems like thatôs one of 

those things weôre told not to do, but weôre not entirely sure why? Here are the 

facts:  

 

Halloween has a long and interesting history. It begins more than 2,000 years 

ago, in ancient Britain and Ireland. Back then, the land belonged to a group of 

people called the Celts. November 1st was an important holiday for the Celts. 

It marked the end of the harvest season and the beginning of winter. To cele-

brate, they had a giant festival that began on the night of October 31st. It was 

called Samhain (Sah-win). During Samhain, the Celts would light bonfires 

and sacrifice crops and livestock to their gods. They would dress up in animal 

skins and hides during the festivities. The Celts believed that the ghosts of the 

dead, along with fairies, goblins, and other supernatural beings, roamed the 

Earth during Samhain. They believed these beings could cause a lot of trouble, 

and to keep them at bay, people would leave food offerings for them outside 

their dwellings. 

 

During the first century, the Romans conquered Britain. Over the next few 

centuries, two Roman holidays became combined with Samhain. First, there 

was Feralia, which honored the dead. And then there was the feast of Pomona, 

which honored the goddess of fruit orchards and the harvest. Pomona's symbol 

was an apple, which leads some historians to believe that the tradition of bob-

bing for apples began with her festival. In the fourth and fifth century, Christi-

anity reached the British Isles. (Donôt let that timeframe slip out of under-

standing; in the fourth and fifth centuries there was no Roman Catholicism or 

Eastern Orthodox separation yet ï this is pre-schism of 1054.) The Celts and 

the other people of the island all converted to Christianity, but in many places, 

the old holidays were still celebrated. To get them to stop, Pope Gregory the 

3rd, in the 8th century replaced Samhain with Christian holidays. He moved All 

Saints Day from May 13th to November 1st and November 2nd became All 

Souls' Day. So October 31st was All Hallows' Eve, which was eventually 

shortened to Halloween. "Hallows" is Old English for "saints," and "een" 

means "evening," so Halloween literally means "the evening before All Saints' 

Day."  

 

Pope Gregory, in his efforts to stop Christians from celebrating a pagan holi-

day, encouraged Christians to provide food to the poor rather than to the spir-

its, the term used to describe this was ñsouling.ò  Beggars would go from door 

to door at Halloween time and would promise to pray for the souls of people's 

dead relatives. In return, they'd receive some food. This is likely from what 

trick-or-treating evolved. 

 

At the same time, people began dressing up as ghosts and goblins in order to 

blend in with the supernatural creatures that they believed wandered the Earth 

on Halloween. Pope Gregory, in his efforts to combat Halloween, encouraged 

Christians to dress up like saints. At the same time, people began carving 

scary faces onto turnips, gourds, and potatoes, placing them in windows or 

near doors to keep these beings away from their homes, similar to how some 

churches and cathedrals have gargoyles. This is how the tradition of carving 

jack-o-lanterns got started.  

 

When people from Scotland and Ireland immigrated to America, they brought 

their traditions with them. The Puritans tried to outlaw Halloween partly be-

cause of its association with Catholicism. But Halloween took a strong hold 

on America after the Irish Catholics immigrated here in the 1840ôs after the 

potato famine. By the late 1800ôs, Victorian Womenôs magazines began to 

offer suggestions for celebrating Halloween in wholesome ways with barn 

dancing and apple bobbing. By the early 20th century Halloween became a 

holiday for children more than adults. In 1920, Ladiesô Home Journal made 

the first known reference to children going door to door for candy and by the 

1950ôs it was a universal practice in this country. By the end of the 20th cen-

tury 92% of Americaôs children were trick-or-treating.   

 

 

(continued on page 7) 
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LSSK recipient Natalie Hrtytsay with Metropolitan Antony, her parents, 
parish priest Fr. Taras Naumenko and LSSK Chairperson Anna Ander-
son. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2021-22 National Junior UOL Executive Board 

LSSK Scholarship  

Submitted by Anna Anderson  

 

 

 

Natalie Swan   

In 1975, at the 28th Annual UOL Convention, the Lynn Sawchuk-Sharon 

Kuzbyt Memorial Scholarship was established in memory of two dynamic 

young women.  Their untimely deaths left an indelible mark on their families 

and the Orthodox League.  Both young ladies were active in their parishes and 

the Jr. UOL where they served as presidents of their local chapters.  They 

were Convention delegates and participated in the camping programs. 

  

The LSSK scholarship is awarded annually to Jr. UOL members or former 

members who are enrolled in advanced education and have exhibited dedica-

tion to the church and UOL. Applicants should have a strong showing of lead-

ership, community involvement and achieved academic excellence. This 

yearôs very worthy recipients are Natalie Hrytsay and Rebekah Bailly. 

  

Natalie Hrytsay is a member of St. Vladimir UOC in Philadelphia. She is the 

daughter of Vitaliy and Halyna Hrytsay.  Natalie attended St. Basilôs Acad-

emy, then Nazareth Academy of Philadelphia from which she graduated.  

Natalie excelled in her course work taking many honors level courses.  She 

was a member of the National Honor Society, Ukrainian Club, National Sci-

ence Honor Society, and Mock Trial Team, which are a sample of the organi-

zations in which she participated. She won 2nd place in the American Mathe-

matics Competition. 

  

Natalie has been very active in her parish by singing in the choir, being a 

church reader, attending liturgy regularly and participating in the sacraments.  

She served as an officer in her local Jr. UOL and served as president of the Jr. 

UOL NEB.  Natalie participated in ASC camping programs and was a mem-

ber of the H.S. Mission trip in 2019. She has participated in community out-

reach through volunteering at the local Ronald McDonald house and the Phila-

delphia food bank.  Natalie is majoring in psychology and hopes to eventually 

become a Physicianôs Assistant.  

  

Our second recipient is Rebekah Bailly of Saint Mary Nativity of the Mother 

of God UOL in New Britain, CT.   She is the daughter of  Anne and John 

Bailly. She is attending Keene State. She is a graduate of Newington High 

School in Newington, CT.  As a student at Newington H.S., Rebekah showed 

academic excellence in her course work.  She was a member of the Music 

Honor Society, the orchestra, Key Club, and served as the color guard captain.  

She received the Dance award and the Child Development Scholarship. 

  

At St. Maryôs, Rebekah attends liturgy regularly. When the Jr. UOL was re-

established, Rebekah enthusiastically joined and took an officerôs position.  

She served as an officer for 4 years.  Rebekah volunteered in the kitchen and 

regularly helped in parish clean up days and parish fundraisers.  She visited 

the shut-ins and was an assistant for Sunday School.  She participated in the 

ASC camping programs. 

  

Rebekah was active in the Girl Scouts for 13 years.  She exhibited leadership 

and was involved in the community service projects.  As Junior Girl Scout, 

she was awarded the Bronze award, the highest award for that level, and she 

was awarded the Silver, the highest award for a Cadette Girl Scout. Rebekah 

became an advocate for Down Syndrome Awareness. Rebekah is majoring in 

Early Childhood Education. 

 

ʉʃɸɺɸ ɯʉʋʉʋ ʍʈʀʉʊʋ!  GLORY TO JESUS CHRIST!  

 

With the church and school years beginning and the fall season rolling in, the 

Jr. UOL year is now in session! The beginning of this new year will bring ex-

citing new opportunities for our board members and each chapter.  

 

Although the Jr. NEB has not yet had our first official meeting, that doesnôt 

mean we havenôt shared our thoughts on how to better engage less active 

chapters. Some ideas for the fall season include: church picnic, pumpkin 

patch/arts and crafts for youth, Thanksgiving food drive, charitable Thanks-

giving luncheon, and volunteering at a local food bank. With the holidays 

quickly approaching, it is important to keep Christ in our hearts and remember 

those less fortunate than us. I also urge you to reach out to any refugees from 

Ukraine during this time. We are all suffering in our own ways, and we must 

find comfort in our shared grief.  

 

As the church year goes on, the Board will continue to brainstorm projects for 

chapters to select and implement locally.  

 

Please continue to reach out to those in your parish, and keep in contact with 

parishes near yours. I encourage your parish to become more active, whether 

locally or nationally, if you are not already. Please feel free to contact me 

(nds122304@gmail.com / 610-772-5355) if you have any questions, ideas, or 

wish to become more active within the UOL as a whole. 

 

Junior National Executive Board 

Junior UOL Delegates at the 61st Annual Junior UOL Convention create cards 

and sort items to prepare for care packages as part of service project.   

mailto:nds122304@gmail.com
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(Junior UOL Convention - continued from page 1) 

We played icebreaker games to get to know our new members and break the 

ñiceò to get our convention 

started on a good note.  

We also played Chapter 

Challenge with four differ-

ent groups at first and when 

the two finalist teams were 

chosen, they played in front 

of the seniors. 

The juniors also had a lot of 

fun at all of the convention 

events this year such as the 

Through the Decades Night, 

Ukrainian Christmas in 

July, and the Banquet. Jun-

iors also made care pack-

ages for kids in Ukraine 

which brought every junior 

together for our important 

outreach project. The jun-

iors also collectively loved 

going swimming at the pool 

in the hotel and relaxing  in 

the comfort of our rooms. 

This yearôs convention was not only productive, but enjoyable as well.  

 

Hereôs to next yearôs convention being just as great! 

St. Vladimir Cathedral Parma, UOL Chapter  
Submitted by Dareen Jogan  

 

On a balmy summer day in August members of the Ukrainian Orthodox 

League Chapter of St. Vladimir Cathedral met at the Ukrainian Museum-

Archives, in Cleveland, Ohio.  The UMA is located in Tremont, across from 

Lincoln Park, the area of Cleveland, Ohio where Ukrainian immigrants first 

lived, worked, shopped, worshipped, and socialized. 

 

The UOL members were pleased to also have in attendance family members, 

cousins, of Michael Dobronos who are newly arrived from Ukraine.  The en-

tire group visited the new UMA building.  Mr. Andrew Fedynsky, Director 

Emeritus and Resident Scholar spoke in two languages so that all could un-

derstand, and explained the history of the Museum and described how the 

documents, pictures, books, and art works were collected by individuals and 

then given to the Museum because of their historical value.  The group was 

shown how the many books and documents are stored and displayed.  

 

The group then explored the original building to view the artifacts.  Of the 

many rooms one is dedicated to those immigrants who arrived well before 

World War I  and a room dedicated for those who arrived after World War II.  

Individuals of the group were able to read stories of memories of Ukrainian 

immigrants, view beautiful pysanky, kilims and other Ukrainian art work. 

 

The building that at one time was the original temple of St. Vladimir Parish is 

within walking distance of the UMA.  It has passed through new owners who 

have remodeled it into an office building, maintaining its original structure 

and historical features. It is comforting to see that the building is respected by 

the community.      

 

Afterwards, the members of the UOL and guests gathered a quarter mile away 

at The South Side Restaurant to socialize and enjoy a delicious meal. The 

UOL members are grateful to Olga Carey and Barb Wrubel for organizing 

this event.   

 

 

Very Rev. Volodymyr Bukata Award Presented to  
Olesya Korotinsky  

 

 

The Junior UOL President, Natalie Hrytsay, presented the Very Reverend Volo-

dymyr Bukata Award to Olesya Korotinksy, from St. Vladimirôs Philadelphia 

Chapter.   

 

According to her spiritual 

father, during the last two 

years, Olesya has taken 

over in a leaderôs role in 

many aspects of the parish 

family and has been a driv-

ing force in many outreach 

programs, but specifically 

in the organizing, collect-

ing, packaging and ship-

ping of humanitarian aid to 

Ukraine.   

 

In addition, according to 

Olesyaôs junior advisor, she 

makes church functions a 

priority and is always will-

ing to volunteer and lend a 

hand.  She is a great role 

model for both the young 

children of the parish as 

well as her peers.   

 

Congratulations Olesya! 


